
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

SEPTEMBER 17, 2024

5:47PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, Caleb
Pope, GregSouth, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.   

Following theinvocation byDavidIveyandthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminutes
werepresented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotionthattheminutesbeapproved as
presented.  GregSouthseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.   

Thebillstotaling $383,401.47werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  RichardWilliams
madethemotion thatthebillsbeapproved aspresented.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthe
billswereapprovedforpayment. TerryKiserabstained.  

TimFrostwasnextontheagenda.  HeaskedtheCounciltoreplaceaworkerthathadquit.  GregSouth
madethemotiontoallowTimFrosttoreplacetheworkerthatquit.  DavidIveyseconded themotion
andthemotioncarried.  TerryKiserabstained. TerryKisermadethemotiontoallowthePersonnel
Director toreplaceemployees thathavequitandtakenanother job.  Itwillnotbeneededtocome
beforetheCouncil justtoreplaceaworker.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.         

Resolution 2024-15wasthenextitemontheagenda.  JohnLawrence madethemotiontoapprove
Resolution 2024-15.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Resolution 2024-16wasnotvotedon.  

AfterthePoliceandFireReports therewerenoVisitorcomments.   

InCouncil reports, JohnLawrence wantedtothankChiefJohnson andthedepartment headsforthe
award.  Healsowantedtothankhiswifeforattending themeeting.  

RichardWilliamsappreciated therecognition fortheaward. HewantedtoechoJohnLawrence.  

JubalFeazellappreciated thekindgesturefortheaward. Hewanted tothankeveryone forthejobthey
do.   

CalebPopeappreciated theappreciation thatwasgiven.  Hesaidwearenottherichestcitybyany
means, butweseemtomakeitwork.  

GregSouthwantedtothankhisfamilyandtheCityofPiedmont.   Hewasthankful fortherecognition
thathereceived.  

DavidIveywantedtoechowhateveryonesaid.  Heappreciated thehonorandthankfulhiswifecould
attend.  

TerryKiserwantedtoechoallandthankedChiefJohnson.  



ClerkHintontoldtheCouncil thattheCivicCenterrepairsontheflooringandpaintingwerelookingvery
goodandshouldbecompleted shortly.  HeinformedtheCouncil thatElectricalDepartment was
installing thelastbatchofthenewmeters.  HetoldtheCouncil thatCoreyHortonneededtoordera
loadofpowerpolesforaround $10,500.00.  GregSouthmadethemotiontopurchase theutilitypoles.   
CalebPopeseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.  Inclosing, hetoldtheCouncil thattheGov
Dealitemssoldforalittleover $200,000.00.                         

IntheMayor’scomments hewantedtothankChiefJohnsonforhisplaque.  Hesaidhewouldhangitin
hisoffice.  Hesaidhegetstoseemostdepartment headsonadailybasisandappreciates theworkthey
do. Hesaysthatwehavethebestemployees.  Heinformed theCouncil thatworkedisstillon-goingfor
thecaféatFagan’sPark.  Hetoldeveryone thattheCityisfacedwithalotnegativepeoplebutweare
showingthatgoodthingsarehappening.  PiedmontFootballwillbebackinactionFridaynight.  TheJV
andJuniorHighteamsarebothundefeated.  Inclosing, hetoldthataRallyforTrumpwillbedowntown
Saturday from10am – 12pm.      

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, TerryKisermadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat6:14pm.  


